IEEE New South Wales Section

Minutes of the 162nd Executive Committee Meeting, 4 March 2002

North Sydney Institute of TAFE, Gore Hill, Room CG15

The Chair opened the meeting at 7.10 pm.

1. Attendance and Apologies

Present:
John Robinson, Jim Logothetis, Trevor Bird, Andrew Parfitt,


Jim Vasseleu, Graeme Gwilliam, Filita Barker, David Burger,


Walter Lachs, Zak Zakarevicius, Stefan Mozar

Apologies:
Tim Hesketh, David Tien, Sam Reisenfeld, Karu Esselle, Bruce Poon,


Philip Ogunbona

2. Minutes of the Previous Meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were accepted as a true record (moved Jim Vasseleu, seconded Jim Logothetis, carried).

3. Agenda and Actions

The agenda was approved.

Action 51/2001: Draft paper on promotion of IEEE and Electrical Engineering profession has commenced with Sydney University foundation and TAFE awards etc. An amount of USD$2000 is earmarked for this activity. Proposal to use the Region 10 fund to promote IEEE locally including students and recent graduates. Possible use of some of the section funds for this purpose as well.  Continuing.

Action 52/2001: Tim Hesketh to send list of student branch chairs to Bruce Poon. Continuing.

Action 57/2001: 2002 Week of engineering topics: Trevor Bird has proposed Ron Ekers (Director ATNF) and has approached Ron. Continuing.    

Action 58/2001: Subcommittee to be formed for the purpose of preparing CDROM under Action 51/2001. Suggested Trevor Bird, Andrew Parfitt and Karu Esselle. Continuing.

Action 1/2002: 3 student papers still to be distributed by the Secretary for the Max Symons prize. Continuing.

John Robinson advised that he had identified two people at Wollongong University as contacts in regard to student matters – Julian Douglass (student counselor) and Jeff Trott.

4. Correspondence

· L50 form (Section finances, 2001) submitted to IEEE HQ.

· Australia Council Correspondence

· Proposal for Engineering Management Society Conference in 2004 – suggested Melbourne but Stefan Mozar would be prepared to consider the conference for Sydney. Need a bid for the Region 10 meeting in April.

· Arrangements being made for Tapan Sarkar (AP Distinguished Lecturer) visit in April.

· Tripartite Agreement – rolled over for 2002 – needs renewing and comments sought from Sections. IEEE HQ very reluctant to change the current agreement. John Robinson will represent the IEEE in Canberra on 14 March.

· Financial statement for 2001 received from Michael Evans.

· Requests for endorsement(s) of IEEE Fellow nominations have been actioned.

· Meeting reports for 2001 submitted and accepted.

· Officer confirmation report for 2002 submitted and accepted.

The correspondence was received (moved Walter Lachs, seconded Jim Logothetis, carried).

5. Treasurer’s Report

Accounts for $1200 were presented and approved.

The treasurer reported that he would formally receive the books this week, and hence no statement of accounts was presented.

The proposed investment strategy was to use the Commonwealth Bank only, with the following disbursement:

· $10k held in cheque account

· $20k in CMT

· $90k in term deposits (staggered roll-over, optimized for good rate of return)

· Additional PICA and rebate funds to be added to term deposits.

The Treasurer’s report was received and expenditure authorized (moved Walter Lachs, seconded Graeme Gwilliam, carried.)

6. CIRCUIT Report

March issue was sent to APC on time and should be in the mail shortly. Electronic copy is on the web site.

It was recommended that the web site link to the IEAust page for Joint Technical program abstracts etc. (Action 2/2002 – webmaster to implement link.)

A brief discussion was had on the need to notify (by email) members when Circuit is available on the web site, in preparation for the time when Circuit is no longer produced in paper copy.

7. Chairman’s Forum 

The chairman proposed a student membership scheme as follows:

· That the NSW Section shall provide 100 free Student memberships in 2002. The cost of the Scheme is anticipated to be around US$1400 this year. 

· The amount (up to 1400 USD) is to be deducted from the NSW Section refund. This needs to be cleared with IEEE Piscataway before we proceed with the Scheme. 

· The membership would be for one year (per student) only.

Proposed approach:

· We would invite applications through the Section web site, CIRCUIT and Student Councilors. Applications to be lodged via the Section only. There will be no refunds.

· Applicants will join a Student Branch.

· Applicants should be enrolled at least third year of an IEEE recognized degree course.

· The Scheme shall be administered by the Student Activities Chair (David Tien).

· The aid of university student groups and/or GOLD affinity group should be considered in promotion of the scheme.

· To term of membership shall be based on Australian academic calendar.

Follow up:

· A database will be developed to follow the history of the Students that are recruited under the Scheme as he/she moves from Student to Member membership grade.

· After graduation a personal letter shall be sent by the Section Chairman encouraging the Student to continue with IEEE membership.

It was moved that the proposal be accepted (Andrew Parfitt, seconded Walter Lachs) and carried. (Action 3/2002 – Chairman to discuss implementation of Scheme with David Tien.)

8. Standing Committee Reports

8.1 Fellow Search

ThreeOne local candidates have been being nominated.

8.2 Membership Development

Bruce Poon supplied the latest membership statistics via email. Current active membership is 2563.
8.3 Professional Activities

The dates for Professional Engineers Week are confirmed as 13 to 19 July 2002.

The Harricks address on the Sunday afternoon is likely to be on an electrotechnology subject, and will be held at the Powerhouse Museum (see Action 57/2001). A forum on the sustainability of Sydney infrastructure will also be held.

Topics for the 2003 Joint Technical Program are now being solicited – chapter chairs and others to contact Jim Logothetis with ideas. (Action 34/2002 – Ideas for 2003 JP meetings).

8.4 Educational Activities

Nothing to report.

8.5 Student Activities

David Tien provided a report by email. Key items are:

· Charles Sturt University now setting up a student branch.

· ICITA 2002 will be held in Bathurst – a student paper session will be created during the conference.

· Student Best Website contest being held by Region 10 – closing dates mid March.

· Possibility of organizing a student professional awareness conference (RAB sponsored).

8.6 Awards

The Chair raised the possibility of offering 10,15,20 year service awards within the Section.

It was noted that it would be desirable if Society and IEEE awards were notified to the Section for all awards made to members in NSW. The secretary will contact IEEE to see if this can be done. (Action 45/2002 – notification of Section when Society or IEEE awards made to any of its members).

8.7 Life Members

The possibility of a luncheon hosted by the Section Chair was raised. Jim Vasseleu to follow up. (Action 56/2002 – Life Members Luncheon).

8.8 Member Communications

No report.

8.9 Nominations

No report.

8.10 GOLD AfinityAffinity Group

Filita Barker proposed a kick-off event in early May and requested a budget. It was thought that a budget of $30 - $50 per head was reasonable given likely attendance numbers.

9. Chapter Reports

10.1 Computer Chapter

No report.

10.2 Antennas and Propagation/Microwave Theory and Techniques

Karu Esselle advised via email that Tapan Sarkar willwould be visiting as an IEEE Distinguished Lecturer in April. To be advertised as soon as information is finalized.

10.3 Communications/Signal Processing

No report.

10.4 Power Engineering

A seminar is to be held at UTS on a date to be confirmed. The topic will be on solar energy.

10.5 Power Electronics/Industrial Applications/Industrial Electronics

No report.

10.6 Circuits and Systems/Solid State Circuits

Steven Duval has agreed to chair this Chapter. Delisting is to be stopped (Action 67/2002 – Chair to write to IEEE to reactivate the Chapter).

10. Conference Reports

10.1 ISCAS 2001

As this did not involve Section funds, and any further reporting is unlikely, it was agreed that this item should now be closed from this meeting.

10.2 PICA

Currently waiting for auditor’s report.

11. Other Business

11.1 Engineering Management Conference

A followup discussion on a prospective Engineering Management Conference indicated that IEAust might also be involved. However, it was important that a local Chapter be formed as soon as possible, and the requirement of 12 signatories should be followed up as soon as possible. (Action 78/2002 – Signatories for EM Chapter – Stefan Mozar).

12. Closure

The meeting concluded at 9.10pm

The next meeting with be held at North Sydney Institute of TAFE at 7pm on Monday 8th April preceded by dinner. The Secretary is to arrange a venue.

